

January 15, 2025

Debra Savage Chairwoman Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

## Dear Advocate Health Care

I have been a patient with advocate since I've been back to Illinois from Madison Wisconsin in 2020.

I've been impressed with the health care and service with Advocate over all these years. Now that I am the interim Pastor at Compassion Baptist Church and have interacted with our members who have been Advocate clients for decades, I have a greater respect for the commitment that Advocate has in providing outstanding health care on the southeast side of Chicago.

I pray for the best of success for Advocate as they expand health care services on Chicago's southeast side. We look forward to being a partner with them in their future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Lloyd Biddle, Interim Pastor

Compassion Baptist Church

